TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR DECEMBER 5, 2013 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on December 5, 2013
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, Lowell Laporte, Chris Macek, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill, Michael Parry
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

A motion was made by Taylor, seconded by Laporte, to approve the minutes of November 7.
Voting to Approve: Taylor, Laporte, Macek
Opposed: None

Abstaining: Palmeri
Mail consisted of an agenda for a Planning Board Meeting, and notice of a 40B Workshop and a letter from the Building Inspector regarding Duane Stevens

Mr. Stevens would like to open a retail business in a residential area, therefore needing a Special Permit. Discussion followed concerning the fact that the proposed business appears to be a home-based business and would be allowed under Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 7.4.1.
It was noted that the incorrect amount was paid for Chapter 40A and Open Meeting Law books. The books have been reordered with the correct amount of money now having been sent.
More than 90 minutes was spent discussing sign regulations. The plan is that the ZBA would create a draft of proposed sign regulations and give copies to the Select Board, the Planning Board and the Business Association. After that perhaps a joint meeting of the boards could be held to discuss the proposed regulations and make further changes. From there the Planning Board could hold a Public Hearing on the bylaw changes and the changes could be voted on at Annual Town Meeting.
Discussion topics included possible exemptions for agricultural operations, whether signs require building permits, lighting, size, number of signs per property and a lengthy discussion on temporary signs. Also discussed were pennants, posters, stings of lights, searchlights, etc. and whether those things constituted signs. The Board discussed portable signs, political signs and signs for charitable and/or non-profit organizations.
The Select Board or another special permit-granting authority may permit municipal directory signs. The Board plans to include language in the bylaw that such signs must conform to the dimensional requirements of the district in which they are located.
At 9:55 p.m. Laporte moved that the meeting be adjourned. Macek seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

